
Resolution No. 

 

STOCKTON CITY COUNCIL 
================================================================ 

 
RESOLUTION APPROVING A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT WITH 
MICHAEL BAKER INTERNATIONAL FOR PLANNING SERVICES IN THE 
AMOUNT OF $500,000, AND AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2016-2017 
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES ANNUAL BUDGET 
 

On July 14, 2016, a Request for Proposals (RFP) was posted to the City’s Bid 
Flash webpage and on August 4, 2016, proposals were received from six planning 
consultant firms; and 
 

A Selection Committee comprised of representatives from the Community 
Development Department then reviewed the proposals and interviewed each firm; and 
 

Upon conclusion of this process, Michael Baker International was the highest 
ranked firm and was selected to provide the planning services; and 
 

Michael Baker International’s fee proposal for this contract is $500,000, 
which staff considers reasonable for the scope and complexity of services required; 
now, therefore, 
 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOCKTON, 
AS FOLLOWS: 
 

1. A Professional Services Agreement between the City of Stockton 
and Michael Baker International, in the amount of $500,000, is approved. 
 

2. The City Manager is authorized and directed to execute the 
Professional Services Agreement between the City of Stockton and Michael Baker 
International. 
 

3. The Fiscal Year 2016-2017 budget is amended by appropriating $500,000 
from the Development Services available fund balance to account number 048-1825-
510. 
 

// 
// 
// 
// 
// 
// 
// 



4. The City Manager is hereby authorized and directed to take whatever 
actions are necessary and appropriate to carry out the purpose and intent of this 
resolution. 
 

PASSED, APPROVED, and ADOPTED December 6, 2016 . 
 
 
       

ANTHONY SILVA 
Mayor of the City of Stockton 

 
ATTEST: 
 
 
      
BONNIE PAIGE 
City Clerk of the City of Stockton 


